OUR TRIP TO THE COMENIUS MEETING IN AARSCHOT

24.03.2014 - 28.03.2014

Tim Benesch 4e

I was really pleased when I got to know I was allowed to take part in the fourth meeting too. I had met some really cool kids on the first meeting and I really wanted to see them again.

On <u>Monday</u> evening (24th of March) after the flight and a little walk through Leuven we went to the school by train. At the school I was really happy seeing some faces I knew from the Comenius Meeting in Seville again. Those kids and I talked a bit about what had happened in the meantime. Later the Belgian teacher introduced my host family to me. We got to know each other and they told me they go skiing in Austria every winter. After the headmistress and some teachers had spoken some words, I went home with my host family.

On <u>Thursday</u> when everybody was at school, the Comenius group got to know each other in mixed activities. Later the headmistress and a guy from the city council welcomed us there. Later we cooked something where I was in a group with a French girl called Eva, a German girl and Robin. After lunch we got to know Aarschot by doing some orienteering. At half past three I got taken off by my host family. In the evening I went to the taekwondo training with my host sister. While the kinds were training, I talked a bit to the parents of a boy. In Belgium all the people can speak English good enough to talk with somebody.

On <u>Wednesday</u> morning I had to say goodbye to my host family. At school all the countries had to perform a typical song for their country. After some shopping in the afternoon, where Sümeyra, Daria, Rahel and I (Robin didn't want to come with us) had a lot of fun, by the way, we went to a basketball match in the evening.

On <u>Thursday</u> the Comenius group went on a sporty walk through Flanders' wet fields. When we came back to school we got some time to rehearse our pantomime. Later we performed it on stage.

In the evening we went to a restaurant for the final dinner. At the restaurant we exchanged our e-mail addresses so we could stay in contact. Later we had to say goodbye to everybody because we had to leave early the next day.

On <u>Friday</u> we got up at four o'clock flew back home.

In my opinion being at the two Comenius Meetings was a very great experience. I think it also helped my English skills, because if you have to talk English all the time to be understood, you can't just start speaking German.

I do really hope that I will meet some of the kids again one day.